Natural Sciences Chairs Council

October 29, 2007
1:00-3:15 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Open a Peer Advising Center; Create a recruiting CD for the College and each department; Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum; Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program; New hires; More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program
Approval of minutes for October 15, 2007.  The Minutes were approved as amended.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Ted – 30 students attended the morning session and 2 students attended the afternoon session of the Undergraduate Open House on Saturday. He felt that it went pretty well considering the short amount of time there was to prepare for the event.
· George – The accreditation visit was cut short due to the campus closure. The items that were presented were well received and arrangements are being made for a subsequent visit by one person in the near future.
· Cindy M. – She reported that she has been working on the master payroll certification for the 2nd month and there were some glitches this month as well. Some people will not be getting paid on time, and she will send out a list of those individuals today to the chairs. 
· Lynne – Donna Rane-Szostak fell and broke her hip. She is in rehabilitation. The Chancellor’s Office approved a new 2,500 sq. ft. building for the Nursing Department.
· John – The Chancellor’s Office has added a moratorium on lab fees. There are to be no changes, additions or deletions until further notice.

· Lory – December Commencement will be held on Saturday, December 8th at 2pm. Eligible students can register online at http://info001.csusb.edu/webcomm/index.html. Each student is allowed 6 tickets. Departmental honors lists need to be submitted to Lory no later than November 1st.
· Terry – In early October, Dr. Moffett coordinated a sports disability festival. There were over 100 participants and the event was successful. There were several student volunteers and some faculty lending a hand. The department plans on making this an annual event.

· Peter – 3 faculty had to evacuate their homes due to the fires. 1 has been allowed back and the other 2 have not been back home yet. There were a total of 2 students that attended the Undergraduate Open House that were interested in being math majors. 

2. Announcements from Administration
· Visit with department faculty – The Dean would like to attend one of the faculty meetings in each department this quarter. Please contact Lory for his availability and scheduling.
· Monitor in BI hallway– Lory has created a PowerPoint presentation of upcoming events and announcements. If any department would like specific department announcements included, please forward them to Lory and she will update the presentation.
· United Way Campaign (Lory) – The campaign is ongoing. Faculty and staff are asked to retain the back portion of the form and submit the rest to Tabitha in the college office no later than Monday, November 12th.
· CNS Website Compliance – All departments in the college are 100% compliant. Congratulations on achieving compliance.
· Undergraduate Open House – Those who attended felt the outcome was ok. CNS did have two tables of information from all of the departments and several students visited the tables requesting information and asking questions.
· Post-tenure reviews - The Dean instructed the chairs to proceed with the review of files, even if the FAR has not been submitted. 
· Vicknair’s request for full-time faculty representatives for faculty grievance panels – Dr. Vicknair needs the list of faculty reps as soon as possible from each department.
· Chair for a College grievance hearing – The Dean asked for a chair to volunteer for this hearing and Dr. Georgiou volunteered.
· Presidential Scholar reception and banquet – Will be held on Thursday, November 8th. If anyone is interested in participating and mingling with the potential scholars, please contact Dean Carlson. “Mingling” will take place from 5:45-7:00pm.
· Student employment, payment for last week – Work study students cannot be paid. Regular student assistant may be paid for their scheduled hours, and it is up to the supervisor to make that determination. These students may be asked to make up the hours. Those students covered under the Unit 11 contract (TAs, GAs, ISAs and research assistants) will be paid according to the contract, and an official memo will be sent out specifying whether or not they can be paid for last week.
· Faculty compliance related to PeopleSoft – All faculty need to be compliant for recording grades in December for this fall quarter. Lory will check on the entire full time faculty and department secretaries are asked to contact Lory with a list of names of part time faculty that may not be compliant.
· Graduate students admittance – Several grad students were admitted to the University for the fall with partial applications. Department chairs will be receiving notification on grad students in their departments who have not submitted the final required paperwork to Admissions.
· CNS Holiday Party – The holiday party for the College will be held on December 11th. Watch for flyer that will be distributed with time and location.
· End of quarter extension – President Karnig will send out a memo allowing faculty some leeway with their classes. Labs that were missed may be added on a Saturday or Sunday. Final exams schedules are NOT to be changed. Faculty can do distance learning to have students make up work. All schedule adjustments must cover content.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Winter. Priority registration begins on November 1st. 
b. Spring. Schedule build began on October 22nd. Room reservations for departments have been extended to November 12th and room reservations for the College have been extended to November 19th. John reminded the chairs to start thinking about large lecture room allocations for the 2008-09 AY. Kim Nicholl should be holding a meeting to make these allocations in December or January. 
2.   Verdiem Software responses – The Dean has not received sufficient responses to move the data forward. He would like responses by the end of this week from each department. 
3.   Distribution of funds to the departments – (see attachment) The Dean went over the enrollment budgetary augmentations for the departments that will be transferred for this quarter. 
4.
Trust Accounts for Lab Fees – (see attachment) There was a discussion and suggestions made regarding the draft that the Dean has written. The College is now responsible for monitoring each department’s lab account balances monthly. 
5.
Tech hire for College – (Paul and Rob) A part time person (Eric) has been hired in the Department of Physics. He has a lighter load this fall and may be able to assist other departments in preventive maintenance type issues. Please contact Donna at ext. 75397 if you have a need in your department. Physics will receive first priority.
6.
PGA outing (Professors Golf Association) – A suggestion was made by Dan Fahey in Health Science to do this recreational activity. If there is interest, contact Dean Carlson.
7.
Faculty and Staff campaign – (Roberto) This campaign will begin in January and Ada Coleman will be the lead person. Roberto is seeking a campaign chair from the College to volunteer.
8.
Wang Award Nominations – The following faculty were nominated:


Dan Fahey, Chris Freiling and Stuart Sumida.

9.
Course Prerequisite checking by PeopleSoft – The Dean wants to know which departments will be enforcing the course prerequisite checking. Each department should consult with Dwan Ford in Academic Scheduling prior to priority registration. 
10. Construction 
a.
BI Building – A reminder that space plans are to be submitted to the Dean by the end of the quarter. Please send a copy to John Craig. It has been determined that the water in the building is NOT potable and people in the building should not drink it. The contractor is in the final stages in determining whether or not they can complete the air balancing. No air balancing has been done yet. The rededication and open house of the building has been put on hold pending potable water and air balancing completion. 
a.
PS Building – For those classrooms which will be shared, it has been determined from faculty responses that chalkboards will be placed in them instead of white boards.
b.
Observatory – 3 of the 4 consulting engineers should have their plans completed by November 11th.
